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5M2 Vital Signs
Report

Lion Nancy Mathwig
District Governor

We recently met in Roseville for 
our third Council of Governors 
meeting. For those that are not 
familiar with the terminolo-
gy and hierarchy of Lions, the 
Council of Governors (COG) 

are the twelve (12) Governors from all the districts 
that make up our Multiple District, MD5M. It’s like a 
Board of Directors on the local level and the Cabinet 
on the District level. I was so proud of our district 
during that meeting. The Multiple Global Member-
ship Team chair recognizes membership milestones 
for the previous quarter at the beginning of each 
COG meeting. For second quarter 2017-2018, Dis-
trict 5M2 was recognized for 1) New club chartered 
– thank you to PID Maynard, PDG Marv, PDG’s Bill 
and Donna (5M8) and Lion Evelyn for their work to 
make this happen and to the Waconia Lions for spon-
soring the new club. 2) Most new women members; 
3) Highest new members and 4) Plus Net member-
ship. Thank you to all of the clubs in 5M2 for helping 
to make the membership growth a reality. To date, we 
have added 125 members during 2017-2018; however, 
we have dropped 120. Club secretaries – please make 
sure you have entered all your new members into 
MyLCI. You still have time to Ask someone to join 
Lions and learn about the wonderful service we are 
providing!

 At the March COG meeting, the council voted to add 
the new Lions Club International service program, 
“Pediatric/Childhood Cancer” as a Multiple District 
project. The upcoming District Governors (DGE Di-
ana’s group) will now be responsible for appointing 
a chair for this position on the Multiple level. Stay 
tuned for additional information as we move into 
this new service area for Lions. 

Although we are heading into the final quarter of our 
2017-2018 Lions year, we still have much to accom-
plish! Your club should be having elections of new 
officers for the 2018-2019 Lions year so your secre-
tary can input the new officers into the correct tab 
in MyLCI. LCI would like this information by May 
1st. The Vision and Hearing Foundations also have 
major fund raisers in the next quarter – Voices for 
Vision in April at the State Theater/Minneapolis and 
the DeFeet Hearing Walk in June at the Arboretum/
Chanhassen. 

Vital Signs continued on Page 2
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Lion Diana Kroells
District Governor Elect
As I write this article, I am reflect-
ing on the past few weeks and 
think “wow”- it was amazing 
and intense all at the same time. 
The last weekend in February I 
attended our Area 1 DGE train-
ing and learned all about writing 

goals- not just any goal- S.M.A.R.T. 
goals. What is a SMART goal- well it is specific- mea-
surable-achievable-realistic- and time-bound. Sounds 
easy enough right?? I am thinking this would be 
easy except I am not just writing my goals I am your 
District’s goals and everyone one of you will have 
to help me in achieve them. Watch for the goals in a 
future newsletter and decide how you will help the 
District achieve your goals. It was nice meeting DGE 
from many other states that joined us for the training. 

The first week of March opened new training oppor-
tunities for the DGEs in the Multiple District. Before 
the training began, we were given the “royal treat-
ment” by Can Do Canines, MN Diabetes Foundation, 
MN Lions Hearing Foundation & MN Vision Foun-
dation and Lions Gift of Sight. Tours, presentations 
& gifts were all appreciated by the MD5M DGEs. In 
the training sessions we learned how to navigate the 
various websites for information, setting up “Go to 
meetings” and of course giving our speeches. We also 
chose our committees for next year when we become 

Council of Governors and picked out our Council 
Chair. All of the hard work was rewarded with a “ 
Friendship Banquet” sponsored by the DGs with 
a Las Vegas theme which was very fun-even Elvis 
showed up for a while. 

I wish I could say after all of that training that I am 
ready to step into the position of DG on July 1 but I 
know I still have a lot to learn. More training will be 
done in Las Vegas prior to the convention. 

Zone meetings are underway and I hope that if you 
are planning on attending your Zone meeting. It is a 
chance to meet and network with other Lions outside 
of your club. Zone Lion of the Year will be presented 
at each of the events.

Officer training will be held in Mankato on Satur-
day morning, May 5. I hope all club officers plan to 
attend- there is always something new to learn. Zone 
chair training will be held on a different date. 

I look forward to seeing you in Winnipeg at the Mul-
tiple Convention. It sounds like the Canadians are 
going to show us a great time and have an informa-
tive convention planned with wonderful seminars & 
keynote speakers & our International 1st Vice Presi-
dent Gudrun will be there. 

Where there is a need there is a Lion

“We Serve”

Vital Signs continued from Page 1
The Centennial Service Celebration will be held on 
Sunday, June 10th at the Anoka County Fairgrounds 
with fun, information and music all day long. Let’s 
all get out and support these fun projects for such 
worthwhile causes. 
And let’s not forget the upcoming Multiple Conven-
tion in Winnipeg in April. Our International guest for 
the weekend will be International 1st Vice President, 
Lion Gudrun Yngvadottir from Iceland. Lion Gudrun 
will become our first ever, female President of LCI 
when she is inducted at the International Convention 
in Las Vegas in July. And of course, we will all be in 
Las Vegas, along with our Penguin gear, to show our 
support for, as well as vote for, our own PID Brian 
Sheehan, as he is elected International 3rd Vice Pres-
ident.

Wow! Lots to do in the next quarter! Have a great 
time working as a TEAM and enjoy the work you do 
for others!

Have a wonderful April and until next month...

	 	 	 	 	 	

	

	 	 	 	 	 	 	

Save the Date                                             Share the Date 

 

 
November 2-3, 2018 

Shooting Star Convention Center Mahnomen MN 

36 Informative Seminars 

Dynamic and Motivating Guest Speakers 

More information to come. 

Find us on Facebook 

Northern Pride Lions Leadership Forum 

Like and Share 
	

Northern	Pride	
Lions	Leadership	

Forum	
	

Lions	Leadership	
Forum	
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Lion Brian Thies
1st Vice District Governor Elect
By the time you are reading this, I 
hope the snow has finally stopped 
and Spring has sprung. In spite of 
the snowstorms this past month, 
Rose and I had time to finally get 
out and attend some of our area 
Lions Sponsored Events. Thank you 
to the Lions that served us at the 

fish fries and breakfasts. The food 
seems to taste better when it is made and served with 
laughter and friendship. 

During the second week of March, we took in the 
Council of Governors meeting in Roseville and got to 
see discussion and decisions made that we will move 
our district forward. The current District Governors 
Elects elected District Governor Jack Breitkreutz as 
their Council Chair. We were fortunate to have four 
very qualified candidates (including our very own 
District Governor Nancy) vying for this position. As 
a former PID stated all would make wonderful Coun-
cil Chairs, the DGEs had to find the right person to 
fit their group of governors. Congratulations DG Jack 
and Lion Carol as you move forward on this adven-
ture. 

I am confident that your local Lions Club elections 

went just as well and you too had many qualified 
candidates. Please watch for information and AT-
TEND the upcoming officer training. Even if you 
have been in your position for a long time, you 
can pick up something new or possibly share your 
knowledge with a newly elected officer. 

If you need a last minute get away, there is still time 
to register for the MD5M convention in Winnipeg 
April 13-16. Our Canadian friends assure us we will 
have a grand time north of the border. We might even 
learn a few new definitions for words such as heel (a 
bottle of alcohol with less than two inches remain-
ing). Let’s have a good showing from District 5M2.

The call is out that we still need more people to 
attend the International Lions Convention in Las 
Vegas. It is necessary to show LCI that PID Brian 
Sheehan has our complete support and backing in his 
bid for 3rd International Vice President. Please join 
Rose and I and celebrate the 101st year of Lionism. 
If you attend the convention, you will be given a 
complimentary Sheehan campaign shirt to wear for 
the parade. I have been assured that we will not melt 
in the Vegas sun as the parade starts at 7:30 am and is 
only a half mile in length. Remember what happens 
in Vegas stays in Vegas so let’s make some memories 
together. 

Thanks for all the donations on the “Parade of 
Green,”towards Project New Hope. 

25 veterans and their families will be able to attend our 
retreats.

Upcoming Retreats

June 1 – 3, 2018 Audubon Center of the North Woods, 
Sandstone

Oct 6 – 8, 2018, Ironwood Springs, Stewartville

Nov 30 – Dec 2, 2018 Inspiration Point, Clitheral	

Congratulations Lion Jack Webster !!

He received the “Above & Beyond” award for his orga-
nization of the bike ride towards the Project New Hope 
program.
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Centennial Update 
 By IPDG Steve Wasserman, 5M2 Centennial Coordinator 

 

Centennial Service Challenge: 
We are still at thirteen clubs having reported on completing projects in all five areas of the 
Centennial Service Challenge: Victoria Lions, Chanhassen, Cologne, Courtland, Ellendale, 
Glencoe, Lafayette & Area, Le Sueur, Mankato Sunrise, New Auburn, Northfield Cannon 
Valley, Norwood Young America West Carver, and Prior Lake. Seventeen other clubs have now 
reported on projects in four areas of the challenge. 49 clubs (75%) have reported on projects in 
at least two areas, qualifying us for our fourth District Patch. Congratulations Lions!  

Centennial Community Legacy Projects: 
As a District, we have now reported on 25 Level 1 Projects, 17 Level 2 Projects and 5 Level 3 
Projects. There’s still time to have yours included! 

Centennial Celebration: 
Plans are progressing for the MD5M Centennial Celebration that will take place on Sunday, June 
10, 2018 at the Anoka County Fairgrounds. The Planning Committee is now asking for donations 
from the clubs. See the two fliers from the committee that are included in this newsletter. 

 

Remember: 

Where There’s A Need, There’s A Lion! 
 



5M2 Lions’ News	 April 2018	 Page 5



Page	 April 2018	   5M2 Lions’ News6



5M2 Lions’ News	 April 2018	 Page 7

2018	Lions	Clubs	
International	Convention	

June	29	–	July	3,	2018	
MGM	Grand	Hotel	

Las	Vegas,	NV	

Delegates:	
Each	club	is	allowed	1	delegate	for	every	20	members	(who	are	in	good	standing	and	have	been	a	
member	of	the	club	for	at	least	a	year	and	a	day)	or	major	fraction	thereof,	however	every	club	(in	good	
standing)	is	entitled	to	at	least	one	delegate.	

Registration:	
Register	online	at	www.lionsclubs.org.	Click	on	“LCICON”	in	the	top	menu	line	then	“FOR	ATTENDEES”	in	
the	yellow	menu	line.	You	can	also	download	a	registration	form	from	the	same	site.	Please	note	that	
the	registration	fee	will	increase	by	$25	on	April	1.	Get	your	registration	in	now!	

Registration	Fee:	
• Through	March	31,	2018:	$200	
• April	1,	2018	through	onsite	registration:	$225	
• Leo	Registration	is	$20	(for	age	17	and	under)	

Hotel:	
Our	delegation	hotel	is	the	Luxor.	A	“Standard	Pyramid”	room	is	$100	for	Friday	&	Saturday,	and	$56	
other	days.	“Tower”	rooms	are	$118	and	$63.	There	is	also	a	“Resort	Fee”	of	$18	per	day.	You	can	
register	for	a	hotel	at	the	same	time	you	do	your	convention	reservation.	A	$200	deposit	is	required	to	
reserve	your	hotel	room.	

Flights:	
Delta	Airlines	is	offering	a	2-10%	discount	for	anyone	using	the	Lions	Booking	Code	(NMRHD)	for	flights	
to	and	from	Las	Vegas	between	June	24	through	July	7.	Go	to	www.delta.com/meeting	and	select	“Book	
Your	Flight”	at	the	top	menu	bar.	This	will	bring	you	to	the	“Book	A	Flight”	page.	Enter	the	meeting	code	
NMRHD	in	the	box	provided,	about	half	way	down	the	page	on	the	right.		

More	Information:	
Much	more	information	is	available	on	the	LCICON	section	of	the	Lions	Clubs	International	Website.		
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MN Lions Diabetes Foundation, Inc. 

“Catch the Dream: Life Without Diabetes!” 
www.mnlionsdiabetes.org 
Spring 2018 Edition      

Lions from the New Ulm, Fer-
gus Falls and Underwood 
Clubs were busy registering 
guests to get blood glucose 
and other heath screenings 
at their local Walmart loca-
tions. For more on these sto-
ries, please go to our MN Li-
ons Diabetes Facebook page! 
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Cub Foods Diabetes Alert Day Events 
Find out if you’re at risk for Type 2 diabetes and connect with resources that 

can help. 

 The Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation and local Lions Clubs will join Cub Foods to raise awareness about Type 2 diabe-
tes. During Diabetes Alert Days, members of the public can find out if they have prediabetes or diabetes and connect with re-
sources that can help. They will also receive free goodies and chances to win a Fitbit. 

One in three Americans are on their way to developing Type 2 diabetes and most don’t know it. Others already have it. Dia-
betes Alert Days are an opportunity for people to find out where they stand with diabetes and take steps to prevent Type 2 diabe-
tes. People who lose a modest 5-7 percent of their weight can cut their chances of getting diabetes in half. For a 200 person, this 
amounts to only 10-14 pounds. People who already have diabetes can successfully manage their conditions and live long, healthy 
lives.   

Cub Foods pharmacists will provide screenings, free blood glucose tests, free blood pressure tests, and information about 
their My Diabetes Coach Program, which includes four one-to-one consultations with a pharmacist, a one-time class and a grocery 
store tour. The program is free and available at participating Cub stores listed below. 

The Minneapolis Health Department, Healthy Northland, YMCA, and the University of MN Extensions Services will also be 
partnering with this event to provide resources and provide healthy and delicious food samples! 

 TWIN CITIES LOCATIONS cont’d 

Saturday, April 7, 11 a.m.-3 p.m. 
Coon Rapids Cub Foods, 12900 Riverdale Drive 

Sunday, April 8, 11 a.m.-3 p.m. 
Broadway Cub Foods, 701 Broadway, Mpls. 

 

DULUTH LOCATION 
Sunday, March 25, 11 a.m.-3 p.m. 

Duluth Cub Foods, 615 W Central Entrance, Duluth 

TWIN CITIES LOCATIONS 
Saturday, March 17, 11 a.m.-3 p.m. 

Woodbury Cub Foods, 8432 Tamarack Village 

Sunday, March 18,  11 a.m.-3 p.m. 
Midway Cub Foods, 1440 University Ave. W, St. Paul 

Friday, March 23,  4 p.m. -8 p.m. 
Nicollet Ave. Cub Foods, 5937 Nicollet Ave., Mpls 

Sunday, March 25,  11 a.m.-3 p.m. 
White Bear Lake Cub Foods, 1920 Burke Ave., White Bear Lake 

Saturday, April 7, 11 a.m.-3 p.m. 
Broadway Cub Foods, 701 Broadway, Mpls. 

 

got 
Lion Deb Weston and Lion Joel Anderson being presented a 
collection of Lions Diabetes pins from Lions Bill and Marcia 
Guthrie.  Lions Bill and Marcia are Coon Rapids Lions and very 
active members of LIPTC.  The presentation took place at the 
District 5M7 Mid-Winter Convention on Jan. 20.  

news? 

If your club or district has 
any news and photos to 
share in the quarterly Dia-
betes Foundation News-
letter, please email info to 

Lion Amy Swenson at 
amyswens@runestone.net 
I’d LOVE to get your service 

projects recognized! 



Page	 April 2018	   5M2 Lions’ News10

       
   The Council of Governors meeting was held in Roseville on March 10, 2018.  Political Liaison opened the session at 7:30 
a.m.  PID Lion Brian Sheehan stated that the Executive Officers from Lions Clubs International have endorsed PID Patty Hill 
from Edmonton, Alberta, Canada for Lions Clubs International 3rd Vice-President in Milan Italy in 2019.  If you have 
registered to go to Las Vegas NV for the 101st International Lions Convention, PID Lion Brian & Lori have parade shirts for 
you that you may obtain before going to the convention.  At convention you will receive hats/visors and rally towels for the 
parade.  We currently have 240 registered.  Our goal is 500 Lions from MD5M to attend.  Brian’s campaign is in need of 
auction items for the MD5M Convention in Winnipeg.  Our parade band will be the Dassel-Cokato Band.  It is costing them 
$700 per youth with 90 members attending. 
   PCC Todd Neumann, MD5M GMT Chair, presented a report on Membership for the 2nd quarter- Highest Retention-5M13;  
Highest Net Membership Growth-5M2; Highest New Women Members- 5M2 +23; 2nd Quarter Membership Retention-5M1; 
Highest Membership Growth-5M1; New Club- 5M2.  Districts finishing in a Plus Membership are 5M 7, 6, 4, 2, 1.  MD5M 
needs to STOP THE DROP and retain members.  Our Multiple is still the 2nd largest in the US. 
   Meeting was called to order by CC Dennis Heinen.  Minutes were read and approved.  It was requested that no eye glass 
recycling be sent to the Multiple Convention in Winnipeg as transporting them through customs is hard.  Please turn in your 
eye glass collections at the Centennial Celebration in Anoka in June.  It was requested that each District contribute $250 to 
the Leo Conference to help defray the cost for those who would like to go to NY to attend the International Leo Conference. 
  It was requested by PDG Dave Moen, Minnesota Lions Vision Foundation (MLVF), to have permission to submit a LCIF 
grant request for the Vision Medical School because the classes have doubled in size and they need more space.  They are 
already in 4-5 locations at the U of M.  We now have the surgery area built but no equipment to go into that area so this 
would also be part of the grant. 
   The Centennial Celebration for Lions Clubs International by MD5M will be held on Sunday, June 10 from 8 a.m. to 10 
p.m. at the Anoka County Fair Grounds, 3200 St Francis Blvd, Anoka MN.  Events being held are: Record Setting Pancake 
Breakfast 8 a.m.-12 p.m.; Red Wagon Parade 1 p.m. Every club is asked to bring red wagons (like the radio flyer size need to 
be red) decorated in the 5 areas of service: Hearing, Vision, Environment, Diabetes, and Pediatric Cancer.  To be in the 
parade it costs $20.00 per wagon pulled by a club member.  Clubs can participate in all 5 areas for the cost of $100.00.  
$5,000 in donations is needed to provide the food to pack food for Feed the Hungry.  There will be KidSight screenings, food 
wagons, Bands, Special Olympics, Leos, tables for displays, puppet show, and maybe even a car show.  Mark your calendars 
and spread the word to all your Lions members. 
  PDG Jim Mulroy went on a mission’s trip to Nicaragua & El Salvador with the Wisconsin Lions to distribute recycled eye 
glasses.  It costs $1500.00 to take the trip but the experience is something every Lions should have.  If we can get enough 
interest then WI & MD5M could partner on this experience. 
  Can Do Canines is holding their annual Wooferoo on Saturday Sept 29 at the Can Do Canines complex.  They are looking 
for teams from every District to participate. 
  KidSight in MD5M has held 342 events, with 14,016 children, with 1,599 children referred. 
   Canada Eye Bank has collected 34,060 pairs of eye glasses in 3 areas of MD5M Canada.  Dog Guides of Canada has 
graduated 96 dog teams and are holding a walk on May 27th at the Dog Guide location. 
   MN Lions Hearing Foundation walk is hosting their 7th Annual Defeat Walk at the Arboretum on Saturday June 2.  The 
MN Lions Vision Foundation has collected 10.6 million pair of eye glasses since 1993. Voices for Vision on April 21 is a 
Fundraiser.  Life Source has developed their own eye bank and has dropped working with Lions.  Minnesota now has 2 eye 
bank systems in MN.  Three hospitals in MN have gone with Life Source and also dropped Lions. 
   The official count for those attending the Chicago International Convention last year was 30,115.  The Peach Bowl in 
Georgia was started by Lions and is still sponsored by Lions.  This will continue in the future.   
   2018 MD5M website has the information for the convention being held in Winnipeg MB on April13-15.  So far there are 
452 registered.  April 1 is the cutoff date for registrations for meals at convention.  We will be voting on destinations for 
future MD5M Conventions in Winnipeg.  May 1-3, 2020 in Rochester; April 30-May 2, 2021 in Mankato; 2022 in St. Cloud 
with International President Brian Sheehan as guest. 
   USA/Canada Forum will be held in Columbus Ohio in September.  See the MD5M website. 
       ~Submitted by Lion Cheri Appel, MD5M PR Chair 
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Do you 
know a 
student 
(age 16-
22) who’s 
always 
wanted 
to travel?
Partici-
pating in 
the Lions International 
Youth Exchange pro-
gram may be right for 
them.
They can apply now 
to go to hundreds of 
countries or many of the 
states in the USA, where 
ever there are Lions 
Clubs.
Exchange stays are 4 to 6 
weeks with a large num-
ber including a week at 
a camp.
As a participant the stu-
dent will:
•	 Live with a host fam-

ily. 
•	 Meet people their 

age from around the 
world at camp.

•	 Learn about the 
bonds we all share-
-and the differences 
we respect in each 
other no matter 
where we live.

Dead lines are fast ap-
proaching!!!
Look to the right for a 
short bio of some of the 
youth coming to Min-
nesota this summer in 
need of host families.
Lions Clubs Internation-
al web site at lionsclubs.
org can also answer 
many questions.

Also, A HUGE Thank 
You to all clubs who do-
nated $$$ on the parade 
of green. Your support is 
much appreciated.

 
Lions	International	Youth	Exchange—	

Don’t	miss	this	awesome	opportunity!	

ID 
# Youth's Name Age-

Gender Country Likes and/or Hobbies Other Info. 

3 Suvd-Erdene 
Byamba 17-Female Mongolia Basketball, reading, music, cooking  

4 Melina Pydd 17-Female Brazil Music, dance, outdoor activities Evangelical 
Lutheran 

5 Ting Yu Shen (Aora) 18-Female Taiwan  Dancing LEO 

6 Chun-Chin Chien 
(Amelia) 19-Female Taiwan  Singing  LEO 

8 Leticia Gouvea 
Rodrigues  16-Female Brazil Dance, sports  

14 Eve Beaujean 17-Female Belgium Rugby, drawing, swimming Catholic 

15 Wakana Kaba 16-Female Japan Dancing, Singing Buddhist 

16 Runa Kuga 17-Female Japan Volleyball, Calligraphy Study Industrial 
Chemistry 

18 Magdalena Chlubeck 18-Female Poland Traveling, dancing, skiing, sailing Catholic 

28 Estafania Garcia 18-Female Mexico Traveling, meeting people 
Vegetarian- 
Eats Fish 

 

31 Lior Israeli 18-Female Israel Film Making, Drawing, Music Jewish 

      

2 Irmuun Odgerel 16-Male Mongolia Music, reading  

9 Juan Ignacio 
Loustaunau 17-Male Argentina  Mountain biking, photography  

12 Hedi Saidi 18-Male United 
Kingdom 

Film, Reading, Music, Traveling, 
Badminton  

13 Ajit Kadam 20-Male India Reading , Computers Parents are Lions 

19 Maksymillian 
Laskowski  16-Male Poland Sailing, traveling Christian 

20 Alejandro Sanchez 
Ortegon 16-Male Mexico Soccer, all sports Vegetarian- 

Eats Fish 

22 Thomas Berbessou 17-Male France Sports, animals, cars Cathilic  

23 Filippo Bulgarelli 
Menotti 17-Male Italy Tennis, fitness Catholic 

24 Mikkel Gjerlufsen 19-Male Denmark Handball, sports in general Christian 

25 Marius Sloth Poulsen 19-Male Denmark Windsurfing, skiing, fly-fishing Christian 

Contact: Lion Jim Walters - 952-239-2559; golfwithjim@gmail.com

 
Lions	International	Youth	Exchange—	

Don’t	miss	this	awesome	opportunity!	

 
Lions International Youth Exchange--Don’t miss this awesome opportunity!  

 

 
Host Families Are Needed!  Would You Say YES This Year? 

 

Share the hosting experience with another family if it fits your schedule better. 
 

Camp Spicer is a 501(c3) organization.   
 

We will be happy to send you a host family application AND full youth applications! 
 

Share a little of the world with your family, town, and Lions Club.	
Lions and non-Lions may host. No youth in your home…TAKE 2! 

 
Cindy Walters       952-484-0404        cindyjwalters@comcast.net 

 Sue Mullen        651-280-7627       semlions@aol.com 
 
 

26 Jesse Reitsma 18-Male Netherlands Surfing, sailing, sports  

27 Luca Bertoldo 17-Male Italy Rugby, photography, outdoor 
activities, animals, music  

29 Bora Balut 16-Male Turkey Biking, swimming, robotics, hiking Muslim 

30 Kfir Unger 17-Male Israel Piano, drawing, swimming, biking Jewish 
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27 Luca Bertoldo 17-Male Italy Rugby, photography, outdoor 
activities, animals, music  

29 Bora Balut 16-Male Turkey Biking, swimming, robotics, hiking Muslim 

30 Kfir Unger 17-Male Israel Piano, drawing, swimming, biking Jewish 
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Viewing Forward
MN Lions Vision Foundation

History lessons of past columns are over. We have 
studied and know that 5M Lions are a life blood line 
to the U of M Department of Opthalmology. We have 
been offered the opportunity to serve even more. We 
have taken a leap of faith. Our Council of Governors 
has endorsed proposal by our Lions Vision Foundation 
to be the largest donor to LIONS EYE INSTITUTE. We 
commit! We Serve!

Now the LEI campaign has begun. And this is why. 
As our population ages, there is growing national 
demand for vision care. Over 40,000 patients come 
to the University each year, many from around the 
world. The Department of Ophthalmology and Visual 
Neuroscience is a part of this. Serving patients is only 
a portion of their charge. As a teaching university, the 
department educates the next generation of physi-
cians. They can only do this by advancing research and 
finding cures for sight preservation. All of this takes 
teamwork, great working environment, and funds.

Strength and success are stellar at the Department. The 

MAC Center is a leader in developing strategies to slow 
advanced macular degeneration. Stem cell research for 
all sorts of cures advances forward continually. “Bionic 
eye” implants are done here. Research for the manage-
ment of glaucoma is also a top priority.

It is so great to be associated with our University. Of 
course, they are asking for money. But that is because 
we are committed and have shown so. Topic of financial 
plan for next month – to be continued. Repeating over 
and over that our goal is to contribute to vision care. 
We want to continue our legacy. MLVF has a wonderful 
site, www.mnlionsvisionfoundation.org, to visit. Lots of 
good info. You may even want to invite your Facebook 
friends to “like” our site.

Parade of Green update. Including donations that came 
in shortly after Midwinter, our total now stands over 
$20,000. You are very much appreciated. THANK YOU!

As spring arrives and new officers are elected, you may 
be planning your cabinet visits for next year. Please, 
please give us a shout. Together, “WE SERVE” contin-
ues. Remember that Lions Diana and Mary are your 
Vision Foundation directors – dianakroells@gmail.com 
or maryspille@gmail.com. 

“Selling Your Lions Club!” 
“How can I get things into the local newspaper? They just 
don’t print anything that I submit.”

This can be a problem. I would suggest you designate 
one person to represent your Lions Club for submitting 
information to the newspaper. You can even give this 
member an official title of “XXX Lions Club Public Rela-
tions Chair”. It does sound impressive, doesn’t it? That 
Lion needs to head on down to your local newspaper and 
introduce themselves and find out who they are to submit 
articles to for your club. Find out what the newspaper will 
accept to print. Some daily newspapers have Community 
Happenings printed on one day a week. Be sure to get 
your contacts email address so when you send in your 
information in, you know someone is receiving it.

If you are from a very large metropolis, you will have 
more of a problem getting items into print since they are 
looking for national news to sell their newspapers. Does 
the area that your club is in have a local community news-
paper or newsletter? I would use them first.

What are you submitting to the newspaper that they are 
ignoring you? Is it your own club awards to members? 
Newspapers will only print things that are news worthy 
and the public doesn’t care about internal club awards 
although we love them (send those to your District News-
letter Editor). Submissions should be for things like Peace 
Poster presentations, donations to schools, other organiza-
tions, etc. Be choosy on what you submit for if the news-
paper receives something from you every week, they may 
choose not to print it.

It is always good to purchase advertising when the need 

merits it such as a Pancake Breakfast,
Diabetes Walk, etc. Those ads can
become costly but they are what keep
the newspaper in business. A way that your club can get 
articles into the newspaper and not have to pay for it, 
is by submitting items as “Press Releases”. Send in that 
email with the subject line: PRESS RELEASE- “XXX Lion 
Club. Your first sentence in your email should address the 
person who is receiving the email such as- “Susan, Please 
publish the attached press release in your newspaper the 
week of XXX before our event happens. Thank you so 
much, Lion John Doe, XXX Lions Club, area code, phone 
number. Then add your press release which could read:

“Wine & Canvas for Diabetes”

The XXX Lions Club will be hosting a “Wine & 
Canvas for Diabetes” night on Wednesday, Novem-
ber XX, 2017 at 7 p.m. at the XXX Lions Hall in XXX. 
You will have the opportunity to paint one of two 
pictures and enjoy a free glass of wine while you 
paint. All supplies will be furnished. Be sure to bring 
your favorite wine glass with! The cost of this event 
is $40.00. Please call Lion XXX at XXX to sign up for 
this event. There will also be a display on Diabetes 
with a short presentation. You need not paint to 
participate in the Diabetes display & presentation. 
Come join the fun and help cure Diabetes!

No matter what you send to your newspaper, make sure 
it is news worthy. Think outside the box- “If I was not a 
Lion, would I want to read this in the newspaper?” 

~Lion Cheri Appel, MD5M Public Relations Chair
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DG Nancy’s
April Travels

April 2 – Ellendale Lions visit

April 3 – Zone 8 meeting, Waterville

April 4, 5, 6 – Journey for Service

April 9 – Zone 9 meeting, Alden

April 10 – Winnebago Club visit

April 10 – Zone 3 meeting, Prior Lake

April 11 – 15 – MD5M Convention, Winnipeg

April 16 – Hamburg Lions visit

April 17 – LeSueur Lions visit

April 19 – Silver Lake Lions visit

April 21 – Voices for Vision concert (MLVF)

April 23 – Chanhassen Lions visit

April 24 – Owatonna Lions visit

April 24 – Zone 5 meeting, Green Isle

April 25 – Zone 6 meeting, Faribault

April 26 – New Richland Lions visit

April 29 – Cabinet meeting

April 30 – Zone 1 meeting

Help Support The Carver County

KOREAN & VIETNAM
Veterans Memorial Trip

Washington, DC
April 25th, 2018

Sponsored By The Waconia Lions Club

The Waconia Lions are planning a Memorial Trip to
Washington DC which will be provided without cost to
Korean & Vietnam Veterans who currently live in Carver
County OR were a resident of Carver County during the time
of their service.

The trip will include transportation from Waconia to MSP
airport, flight to Washington DC, ground transportation while
in DC, all meals, flight home, and transportation back to
Waconia for a special welcome home ceremony.

Our Veterans have given so much in service to their country,
we ask for your support in giving back to them through this
special event.

Donate
BY MAIL
Checks should be made payable to the Waconia
Lions Veterans Fund and should be sent to

Waconia Lions Club
C/O Veterans Memorial Trip Committee
PO Box 21
Waconia, MN 55387

IN PERSON
at the following area businesses:
Hometown Bank, Everson’s Hardware,
UFC Farm Supply, Mocha Monkey,
Mackenthun’s Fine Foods, Chumly’s,
Waconia VFW

For more information visit -
www.waconialionsclub.org/veterans-memorial-trip
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NEWSLETTER	
2018	Mid-Winter	Convention	Report	
By	Lions	Charlette	&	Lowell	Abbas	
	
The	2018	Mid-Winter	Convention	is	over	and	Lion	Lowell,	Lion	Lucy,	and	I	are	pleased	with	the	
way	 the	Convention	 ran	 so	 smoothly.	 	 The	volunteers	 from	Zone	4	were	amazing;	 they	went	
above	and	beyond	in	being	sure	things	were	done	in	a	timely	fashion.		
	
The	 material	 that	 was	 used	 to	 cover	 the	 L.I.O.N.S.	 letters	 were	 repurposed.	 	 Lions	 Elaine	
Malheim	and	Mary	Nelson	from	Winthrop	created	125	eye	glass	cases	(and	purchased	enough	
material	to	make	75	more	for	a	total	of	200	cases)	for	the	Vision	Honduras.		Lion	Orville	Trenton	
of	 Stewart	 gave	 Mary	 and	 Elaine	 information	 regarding	 the	 eye	 glass	 cases.	 	 The	 strips	 of	
material	were	just	the	right	size	to	make	the	cases.	
	
The	sale	of	the	wine	bottles	covered	the	cost	of	the	lights	and	the	printing.		Thanks	to	all	who	
purchased	a	memento.		
	
Lion	Lowell	and	 I	want	 to	 thank	not	only	 those	 from	Zone	4	who	volunteered	 their	 time	and	
talents,	 but	 also	 Lions	 Sarah	Gruenhagen	 and	Darlene	Mondor	 from	 Zone	 5,	 and	DGE	Diana	
Kroells	for	helping	with	the	Parade	of	Green	banner	and	filling	the	gift	bags.		We	know	they	will	
do	a	fantastic	job	for	the	2019	Mid-Winter	Convention.		We	are	sure	they	have	already	started!		
We	wish	them	the	very	best	and	are	always	available	to	answer	any	questions	they	may	have.	
	
And	finally,	we	want	to	thank	DG	Nancy	for	giving	us	this	opportunity	to	serve	the	Lions	in	this	
capacity.		Challenges	like	this	keep	the	mind	continually	working.			
	
It	has	indeed	been	a	“DOGGONE	GOOD	START	OF	ANOTHER	CENTURY	OF	LIONISM!”	

	

Upcoming Zone Meetings
Zone 6 - 	 Hosted by the Faribault Lions
Date: Wednesday, April 25, 2018; 6 p.m. 
Location: Faribault Elks Lodge
	 1401 NW 2nd St., Faribault 

Zone 8 - 	 Hosted by the Waterville Lions
Date: 	 Tuesday, April 3, 2018; 6 p.m. 
Location: Waterville Event Center
	 120 Main Street, Waterville

Zone 9 - 	 Hosted by the Alden Lions
Date: 	 Monday, April 9, 2018; 6:00 p.m.
Location:	 Alden American Legion, Alden, MN

Zone 2 - 	 Hosted by the Chanhassen Lions
Date:	 Thursday, March 29, 2018; 5:30 p.m.
Location:	 American Legion
	 290 Lake Dr. E., Chanhassen

Zone 3 -	 Hosted by the Shakopee Valley Lions
Date: 	 Tuesday, April 10, 2018
Location: 	 The Wilds Golf Course
 	 3151 Wilds Ridge Ct NW, Prior Lake 
Zone 5 - 	 Hosted by the Green Isle Lions
Date: 	 Tuesday, April 24, 2018; 6 p.m.
Location:	 Green Isle Com. Fire Hall, Green Isle 
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5M2 Mid-Winter Convention…Oh the Fun We Had…

…A Dog Gone Good Time!
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Hearing 
Foundation News
It’s time to start planning your 
personal and club involve-
ment in the 7th Annual D-Feet 

Hearing Loss Walk at the U of M Landscape Arbo-
retum on June 2, 2018. The day starts at 9:30 am. All 
club secretaries should have received a letter asking 
for a club donation and walkers information (t-shirt 
size and name). You can preregister to make your 
check in go faster. Your registration gives you free 
admission to the Arboretum, light lunch (hot dogs, 
root beer float and more) , free t shirt. Children 12 
and under are free. Many children’s activities, (Teddy 
Bear Band, Mascots, games, crafts, prizes). Form a 
club team and compete with other club teams for the 
walk. A big plus is meeting Lions from all of Minne-
sota.

A bit of information about the Landscape Arboretum. 
The Arboretum is celebrating 60 years this year. 60 
years is the Diamond Celebration and the Arboretum 
theme is diamond colored blooms and accents, (blue 
silvery white, lavender, violet & pink). The special 
exhibit this year is “Origami in the Garden”. You 
may stroll by 25 displays of metal origami sculptures. 
Origami means “folding paper” in Japanese. These 
are all out doors, but there is more origami exhibits 

16

inside the main building. 

For your $25 donation you get all the above plus 
helping to fund the areas the Hearing Foundation 
supports and also helps a child to hear thru hearing 
check and aids. 

We want to invite Lions, families and friends from 
5M2 to come and enjoy the day. The Arboretum is so 
close to you and it is a good opportunity to explore 
the Arb as well as support the D-Feet Walk. Your 
$25 donation gets you free entry to the Arboretum, 
(children 12 and under are free), event tee shirt, free 
lunch & root beer floats, Teddy Bear Band, children’s 
games with prizes. Fun for all ages. Plus you get to 
enjoy the Arboretum grounds and all the flowers, etc. 
Arboretum will be 60 years old this year so there will 
be special displays. 

This is the Hearing Foundation’s biggest fund raiser. 
Your donation will fund all the areas that the Hearing 
Foundation supports.

Remember, 5M2 has had the most attendees at this 
event. So let’s keep this honor going and come and 
enjoy.

You can contact PDG Marvin Grimm or Lion Jeff 
Williams for a club visit.
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Lions’ Clubs News and Activities
Lafayette Lions Present Dream Catcher Award

Lafayette Lions President Joe Maidl made a surprise 
announcements at the club’s pancake and waffle 
breakfast Sunday, March 11. When the line was short, 
Maidl summoned all the Lions present to gather 
around club member Bob Wise. Maidl then presented 
a Lions Dream Catcher award to Wise, recognizing 
his work in the fight against diabetes. The Dream 
Catcher is a sign of hope that a cure for diabetes will 
be found.

Wise and his family members—wife Jill and chil-
dren Michael, Randi and Matt—have been actively 
involved in fundraising efforts for diabetes research. 
Michael, the only Wise child who does not have 
diabetes, inspired the family to form a team, The Joe 
Walkers—named after Jill’s brother Joe who passed 
away at age 39 from complications of diabetes—to 
walk in the annual ADA diabetes walk in Mankato. 
From there, the family worked to start a walk in New 
Ulm. With the help of the Lafayette and New Ulm 
Lions Clubs, a New Ulm walk has been held the last 
three years. Proceeds of that walk are donated to the 
Minnesota Lions Diabetes Foundation, to be used by 
University of Minnesota doctors in their work to find 
a cure for diabetes.

Lafayette Lions “abandoned” their work positions at the 
pancake and waffle breakfast for a few minutes Sunday 
morning to recognize club member Bob Wise who received 
a Lions Dream Catcher Award.

Lafayette Lions 
President Joe 
Maidl, right, 
presented a Lions 
Dream Catcher 
award to Bob Wise. 
Wise was recog-
nized for his work 
in the fight against 
diabetes.

Lafayette Lions Focus on Vision Resource Fair

The Lafayette Area Lions and Fields of Grace Churches at Lafayette will co-sponsor a Focus on Vision Impair-
ment and Blindness Info & Resource Fair, Wednesday, April 25. The 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. gathering at First Lu-
theran Church in Lafayette will include a panel discussion as well as displays of available resources for those 
experiencing vision issues.

Charlene Guggisberg, a staff member at Minnesota State Services for the Blind, will be the main presenter. She 
is a Lafayette native and daughter of Lafayette Lion Wally Guggisberg.

Additional Services for the Blind staffers will be on hand to share resources about daily living skills, assistive 
equipment, mobility options, and support services.

People who have vision impairment issues—as well as those who work with or employ them—will find infor-
mation of use at this free event. 

Topics will include—but aren’t limited to—low vision causes, options, and assistive devices; vision changes as 
a person ages; protecting eyes at work and home; finding the right magnification devices; choosing the right 
lighting for better sight; information for employers who want to make accommodations for those with vision 
problems; and services available through the Lions.

Coffee and refreshments will be served.

For more information, contact Bonnie Dinsmore at 507-276-8120 or email Lion Heidi Hagstrom at heidijohag-
strom@gmail.com.

5M2 Lions’ News Newsletter Deadline: 15th of each month…
Submit your club events and Lions program articles to: 5m2newslettereditor@gmail.com
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Can Do Canine Speaker at Lafayette Lions
Kelli Heimerl of Chaska told a powerful story when 
she and her service dog, Justeen, visited the Lafay-
ette Area Lions Club Tuesday, March 13. Members 
and visitors alike were moved by Heimerl’s story 
of living with Parkinson’s Disease—but having her 
life made easier by the dog she received through the 
Lions’ supported Can Do Canine program.

Since Kelli can’t bend down to pick up dropped 
items, Justeen has been trained to pick up things as 
small as a dime, then give them to her. Justeen can 
also drag Kelli’s laundry basket to where she needs 
it and do many other tasks. For Kelli, having Justeen 
has been a lifesaver.

Since 1989, Can Do Canines of New Hope, Minnesota 
has placed more than 660 dogs to enhance the quality 
of life for people with disabilities. Mutually beneficial 
partnerships with specially trained dogs are created 
after the dogs are trained. Can Do Canines provides 
assistance dogs, free of charge, to people with dis-
abilities. The fully trained dogs—often adopted from 
local animal shelters and trained by prisoners in five 
prisons in Minnesota and Wisconsin—are provided 
to clients with mobility challenges, hearing loss or 

deafness, seizure disorders, diabetes complicated 
by hypoglycemia unawareness, and children with 
autism.

Lion Andrea Oldenburg of Belle Plaine, represent-
ing Can Do Canines, shared two short videos on the 
program. One explained the numbers—in terms of 
time, people, etc., required to train the dogs—the 
other how a dog can retrieve a pouch of juice for a 
person needing it—from two blocks away, upstairs, 
down a hall, and through a door. The dogs are truly 
well trained.

Visitors from Winthrop, Fairfax, and Brownton joined 
the Lafayette Lions for the program.

In connection with the presentation, Oldenburg 
presented four “Top Dog Awards” to Lafayette Lions 
who have gone above and beyond in providing 
service to the club and community. Recipients were 
Scott Portner, Neal Hoffmann, Sally Webster, and 
Ruth Klossner. All are very involved leaders—Port-
ner heads the club’s breakfasts, Hoffmann heads the 
club’s project committee, Webster is club treasurer, 
and Klossner is club secretary.

Four Lafayette Lions received Can Do Canine Top Dog 
Awards for their work in the club and community. They 
are, from left: Ruth Klossner, Carol Hoffmann (for hus-
band Neal), Sally Webster, and Scott Portner.

The Lafayette Lions and guests gathered around Kelli Hei-
merl, her dog Justeen, and Andrea Oldenburg following 
the presentation at the March 13 meeting.

(Left) Service dog Justeen 
listened intently as Kelli 
Heimerl told how Justeen 
has been a lifesaver. Justeen 
can pick up objects as small 
as a dime and can also pull 
heavy items that Kelli needs 
to move.

(Right) Members and visitors 
listened as Kelli Heimerl, 
left, and Andrea Oldenburg, 
right, talked about the Can 
Do Canine program, how 
dogs are trained, and how 
Lions clubs support the 
program.
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(Left) Lion Glenn Kaufmann 
receiving a Melvin Jones Fellow-
ship award from Lion Dave Hess. 
Lion Glenn is the current Zone 2 
Chair.

Chanhassen Lions

(Below) Check presentation to 
Can do Canines from Pres Mark 
Page (left) and past Pres Kevin 
O’Neill.

Jordaness Lions
The Jordaness Lions held their annual Fish Fry and served nearly 300.
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The Chanhassen Lions Club
Together with

The Chanhassen Fire Department

Will hold our

Annual Pancake Breakfast 

Serving Pancakes, Sausage, and Scrambled Eggs

Sunday, April 8, 2018
8:00 AM to 1:00 PM

At the Chanhassen Fire Station
7610 Laredo Drive

Adults - $9.00  Children - $5.00  Family - $20.00

A portion of proceeds from this event will be used to
purchase equipment for the Chanhassen Fire Department

www.chanhassenlions.org

 

 

Don’t miss the 
 

Northfield 
Cannon Valley 

Lions 
 

Spaghetti Dinner! 
            
 

Thursday, April 19, 2018 
5:00 – 7:30 p.m. 

 

Northfield Ballroom 
1055 MN-3 North 

 
 

$10.00 Age 11 & up, $6.00 Age 5 – 10, 5 & Under - FREE  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

100% of the proceeds benefit Lion’s projects 

Menu 
 

Spaghetti with  
Meat Tomato Sauce or 

Melted Butter 
& 

Salad 
& 

Bread Sticks 
& 

Bars 
& 

Milk / Coffee 

Saturday, April 7  9:00am - 5:00pm

Cologne Academy
1221 Village Pkwy., Cologne, MN  55322

Join us in sewing pillowcases for pediatric patients at the 
MN Lions Childrens Eye Clinic and MN Lions
Hearing aCenter.  These pillowcases will be included in
care packages for each child to take home with them 
as a source of comfort after their procedures.

Pillowcase Sew-a-thonPR
OJE

CT

Pillowcase

Sponsored by the Cologne Lions Club
with support from the Lions Clubs of Dist. 5M2

Bring your sewing machine, regular or serger, and thread
Fabric will be cut and ready for stitching
Don’t know how to sew?  That’s OK!  We’ll have jobs for you too!!
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2018

August 6, 2018

 
 

     Brunch 
 

Sunday, April 22, 2018 

10 am to 1 pm 

New Auburn City Hall 
Serving Scrambled Eggs with Ham & Cheese 

Hash Browns, Homemade muffins 
Coffee, Juice & Milk 

 

Adults $8.00 
Children 10 & under $6.00 

5 & under free 
 

New Auburn Lions 
 

All proceeds Go To Community Projects 

 
 
                KIDSIGHT SCREENER TRAINING  
 
When: SUNDAY, MAY  20, 2018 
 
Where: JORDAN COMMUNITY CENTER 
500  SUNSET DR. (upstairs) 
JORDAN ,  MN. 
 
Time: 12:30 pm –  3:30 pm (approx.) 
 
If your club is interested in doing a KidSight screening 
project, someone from your club MUST be trained. 
 
Questions – contact Lion Lori Klein or Lion Rick Wagner 
 
PLEASE R.S.V.P. TO 
Lion Rick Wagener    rrwags@embarqmail.com 
 

 
                                                       

PANCAKE, EGG, 
SAUSAGE BRUNCH 

 
 

SUNDAY, MAY 6, 2018 
 
 

ADULTS: $8.00   CHILDREN 5 – 12: $5.00   UNDER 5: FREE 
    
 

COURTLAND COMMUNITY CENTER 
COURTLAND, MN 

  

SERVING 10:00 A.M. to 12:30 P.M. 
 

TAKE OUTS AVAILABLE 
 

BRING A FOOD ITEM FOR THE FOOD SHELF  
BRING OLD EYE GLASSES & HEARING AIDS FOR RECYCLING 

 
A portion of the profits goes to the Memorial Flag Fund and the New Ulm Emergency Food Shelf. 

 
Eggs donated by Michael Foods 

 
 

COURTLAND 
LIONS 

ANNUAL SPRING 
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21st Annual  
 

Northfield Lion’s 
Club Golf  

Tournament 
 

Northfield Golf Club 

Monday, June 4th —  12:00 Shotgun Start — Dinner at 5:00  
 
Entry Fee:   $80.00 per person (Carts and dinner included) 

Dinner Only:  $20.00 per person 

Hole Sponsorships:    Individuals and Businesses—$75 and $150 

Format:   4 person scramble for men and women 
    Optional cash skins game @ $20 per team (90% pay back) 
    Prizes for Low Gross and Low Net Teams (Peoria) 
    Individual Special Event Prizes 
    Optional Mulligans Available @ $5 and 3 for $10 per person 

21st Annual Northfield Lion’s Club Golf Tournament Form                          

Name: __________________________  Phone:_______________    

Name: __________________________  Phone:_______________    

Name: __________________________  Phone:_______________    

Name: __________________________  Phone:_______________    

 

Additional Dinners: __________ (enclose $20 for each extra dinner) 

Check Payable to:  Northfield Lions Club  For questions call: 
Send Payment to:  Rick Hucka                         Northfield Golf Club (507) 645-4026 Ext. 1 
    5225 124 Court East            Rick Hucka(507) 663-1530 
    Northfield, MN 55057 
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